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Aim: Approximately a third of all colorectal cancers diagnosed in the
UK each year are rectal in origin and will undergo surgical resection
with formation of an anastomosis. Focus is placed on techniques to en-
sure anastomotic integrity however an anastomotic leak, pelvic sepsis,
distance to the anal verge and stapler choice are all established risk
factors for the formation of a benign anastomotic stricture. This review
aimed to assess the use of endoscopic salvage techniques in an at-
tempt to avoid surgical re-intervention.
Method: A literature search was performed for published full text
articles using the PubMed, Cochrane and Scopus databases. Additional
papers were detected by scanning the references of relevant papers.
Results: A total of 40 papers were included focusing upon balloon dila-
tion, stent insertion, electroincision, stapler stricturoplasty and cortico-
steroid use. Endoscopic balloon dilatation remains the most commonly
used technique in the management of anastomotic strictures, with a
low complication rate despite the frequent requirement for repeated
dilatations. Although established in the role for malignant obstruction,
stent insertion is yet to gain an established role in the benign setting.
Conclusions: Benign anastomotic strictures can be a significant prob-
lem post-rectal resection, impacting upon quality of life and requiring
repeated intervention. Endoscopic management should be utilised in
the primary setting to avoid surgical re-intervention. Standardisation
of these methods is imperative in establishing the best modality of
treatment. For refractory strictures a low threshold of suspicion for ma-
lignant recurrence should be maintained.
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